
From the President's Perch          

  Remember the words to that old song, "wasn't that a party"?  Well, 

Paul and Shirley Ross, plus Martin and Louise Blackshaw sure gave us a great party to 

commemorate our 10 years of Probus in Colborne. 

   

It is hard to believe that 10 years have slipped past since those honoured with their 10 year 

founder and service certificates took that leap of faith and created this club.  Think of the 

fun, the fellowship, and the knowledge that has been sent our way over those meetings.  

This club became a vehicle for meeting the "movers and the shakers" of Colborne and an 

excellent opportunity for newcomers. 

 

What was not apparent when the club was formed was that it would morph from a meeting 

place to a family gathering as it appears to be today.  It is quite noticeable that everyone is 

having fun. 

 

Coming up quickly on May 21st is the May Day Extravaganza of the Seven Probus Clubs 

of Northumberland.  The entertainment is Bob Abrams, a well known speaker and author 

about his experiences as a voyageur;  living off the land, canoeing from Montreal to the 

Lake Head etc.  Colborne has one ticket available if you would like to join the group. 

 

Our May 1st meeting will be featuring  Dan Welch and  his talk on the fascinating topic of 

bluebirds.  For those of you who may want to try to get them nesting on your property, he 

will have bird houses for sale at a great price and apparently he will be staying in the area 

for a couple of days after his talk and will even come to your place and show you 

where/how to place it for best results.  Talk about after sales service. 

 

The May 15th meeting promises to be quite educational as we have  Jim Deviney talking 

about health and safety in the food chain from the viewpoint of a major corporation. 

 

Stay healthy and keep smiling.  See you in May. 

 

Barry 
 

 
 

in  TOUCH 
Probus Club of Colborne                  May 2013 

Box 865, Colborne Ontario K0K 1S0 

FOUNDED 2003 

 
PROBUS CANADA WEBSITE     www.probus.org 

Check us out at www.probusnorthumberland.com 

 
Meetings are held on the first and third Wednesdays of each month from September through June at the 

Keeler Centre in Colborne 
                                               (unless otherwise designated by the current executive) 

        

2012-13 Executive 
 
President             Barry McQuillin 
 
Vice President     Diane Dycke 
 
Secretary              Shirley Ross 
 
Treasurer              Alan Cullum 
 
Past President      Judi Eakins                     
 
 
             Committees 
 
Speakers            Eileen Milley 
Membership     Alan Cullum 
Social                  Martin     
Blackshaw 
Coming events  Mary Lee 
Sunshine            Heather McElroy 
Welcome           MJ/Bill Doherty 
Bowling              Gord McArthur 
Coffee                 Carol McArthur 
                             Heather McElroy 
Quartermaster  Al Mackie 
Car Rally 2013    Doug Galt 
In Touch Editor   Sue McQuillin 
 

 

 

HAPPY 
VICTORIA 

DAY 
 

http://www.probus.org/
http://www.probusnorthumberland.com/


 2 

 

 

April 3rd 

 
Who knew that Colborne Probians had such talent?  
 
 So many brought the products of their hobbies that it was difficult to get around to see everything.  The 
subjects were so diverse and reasons for pursuing these interests were just as diverse.  We had the actual 
hobbies as well as pictorial records.  There was everything from rug hooking (by our own Happy Hookers), to 
quilting, to carving, to paper toile, to house restoration, to ceramics, to computer interests, to photography, to 
dressmaking, to collecting, to raising and caring  for horses, to model airplane making, to historical record 
making, to knitting, and on and on and on! 
 
Please forgive me if I didn't list your hobby.  There were just so many that I didn't get to see each and every 
one.  If we ever do this again, I think we need twice the space! 
 
Pictures speak louder than words. 
 

            
 

             
 
 



                      
 
 Share the wealth - Diane Dycke won $29.50. 
 

April 17th 
 
HAPPY TENTH ANNIVERSARY TO US ALL! 
 
At the beginning of this meeting Barry welcomed the return of George DePaepe and presented him with his 
membership badge. 

 
 
The speaker for our anniversary meeting was Peter Boos, Senior Consumer Service Officer from General 
Insurance OmbudService.  The mission of this group is to provide consumers of car, home, and business 
insurance in Canada with a cost-free, independent and impartial process to resolve their complaints.  Peter 
delivered this information with many facts and with great humour.  He had many tips for us to lower 
premiums and get good coverage.  Some of our members have taken copious notes and have already taken 
advantage of Peter's advice. 
 
Present at our meeting were the two Rotarians who were responsible for the formation of our Probus Club ten 
years ago.  They were Morris Tait and Brian Barnes.  Both expressed their pleasure to be invited and wished us 
well in the future. 
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Paul Ross - our first president - then presented certificates to all our founding members. 
 

 
 
Front Row - Muriel Todd,  Dorothy McKinney , Shirley Ross 
 
Back Row - Morris Tait , Paul Ross,  George Gray,  Al McKinney,  Clare and Joan Musselman , Audrey and Pat Shewan,  Brian Barnes 
 
Absent - Eileen Milley and Gayle and David Jones 

 
After all the formalities we enjoyed a wonderful lunch and more fellowship. 
 

 
 
                                                                                    A roomful of happy Probians! 

 
 
Share the wealth winner - Sue McQuillin - $30.00. 
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Also seen at our meeting ... 
 

 
 
A very shy person along with Terry James,  Martin Noakes, and Bev Andrews. 
 
 

The Bowling Gang 
 

 
 
Martin and Louise Blackshaw receiving our coveted bowling trophy. 

 
 

Upcoming Probus Events 
 
May 1 - Dan Welch - Bluebird boxes. 
May 15 -  Jim DeVinney – Food Safety and Quality Control. 

May 21 - May Day Extravaganza - Keeler Centre - 9 am. 
June 5 - (hopefully) A guided tour of the museum at the Trenton Air Base followed by lunch. 
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 June  19 - Barb Smith, Corporate Social Responsibility Coordinator and Greg Zilberbrant, Manager of 

Environment and Corporate Social Responsibility who will tell us about Holcim as a Company, their  
Company's Social Responsibility and Activities in our community, their operations and their roll in the 

Environment. 
 

Community Events 

May 11 - Glass Slipper Tea - Salem United Church - $5. 

May 23 - Prosper in Northumberland - Keeler Centre - 6pm. 

May 25/26 - Apple Blossom Tyme Festival. 

 
 
 

THE LAST WORD 
 
This month's last word was spoken by Regina Brett, 90 years old, of the Plain Dealer, Cleveland, Ohio.  "it's never too 
late to have a happy childhood...But the second one is up to you and no one else." 
 
June in Touch Deadline ς May22, 2013  
Email address for 2012/13 editor is: sue.mcquillin@yahoo.com 
 

mailto:sue.mcquillin@yahoo.com

